SUPERVISORS MEETING
Meeting of May 7, 2008
CALL TO ORDER
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

ROLL CALL

Supervisor Gary Ahle, Trustees Glenn Loyet, Joseph Hubbard, Kenneth Joseph and Gary Hursey, Town Clerk Alice Schloemann, Deputy Town Clerk Debbie Allsup and Attorney Alex Libell.
Absent:  None
Others:  Herb Gooch, Gary Fohne and Gerard Helldoerfer
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES 
Glenn Loyet requested the following correction on the minutes: Roll Call should read Kenneth Joseph once.

Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve the minutes of the previous Supervisor’s Meeting with the correction and seconded by Glenn Loyet.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

SENIOR REPORT

Glenn Loyet reported the last Senior Committee Meeting was on April 23, 2008.  The committee will hold a dinner tomorrow (May 8, 2008) at the Township Building.  The annual Picnic in the Park will be on July 10, 2008 at the Township Building and the Cardinal Game is scheduled for August 2, 2008 with the attendees being charged $7 a ticket and the Township paying the balance. Their next meeting will be on June 25, 2008.
YOUTH REPORT
Kenneth Joseph reported at the last Youth Committee meeting there were only 3 youth members in attendance.  The next meeting will be on May 19, 2008 in which he hopes for a better turn out.
Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve $750 for the Annual Swim Party to be held on July 27th and seconded by Glenn Loyet.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

AFTER PROM REPORT
Gary Hursey reported the After Prom Party event went as planned.  There were approximately 340 students in attendance and $3,000 in prizes were given away to the students.  The parent donations came in at $635 and ticket sales were approx. $2,800.  This was the first year for giving each volunteer a free ticket for their child to attend and it was a success with approx. 40 adults volunteering to help with various jobs during the night.  Through out the night students played against each other on a Wii game system and battled with the Guitar Hero game.  They also had unlimited use of the pool tables, all bowling lanes, jute box, tokens for the arcade games and video karaoke which they will be able to upload their video from the website (www.ofallonafterprom.com).   The 2 Wii game systems along with the controllers and games were raffled off at the end of the night to the students which encourages the students to stay for the entire event.  There were also pizzas, cookies, chips & salsa, soda, Starbucks coffee and kettle corn to eat.
The total cost for this year’s event was approx. $8,000 compared to last year costing approx. $12,000.  Hursey stated he is still pushing to have the $10 ticket charge automatically added to the Prom tickets which would generate much more funding.  He is also planning on asking surrounding municipalities which have residents attending the O’Fallon Township High School to contribute financial support for the event.  

PLANNING REPORT
Joseph Hubbard reported that there was a hearing last night (May 6, 2008) to consider a request for a Special Use Permit for a Planned Building Development to allow the construction of a 40 x 120 building to be used as Storage/Office space for a telecommunications business in a “RR-3” Rural Residential Zone District, known as 1025 Scott Troy Road, Lebanon, Illinois in O’Fallon Township which was submitted by William & Lisa Crocker, Owners and Applicants.  The Township Planning Commission recommended the Township Board objects to this Special Use Permit.  Joseph Hubbard made a motion to agree with the findings of the Planning Commission to object to the Special Use Permit and seconded by Glenn Loyet.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.
TRUSTEES REPORT

Glenn Loyet stated there will be a Trustee Educational Seminar on June 21st in Bloomington.
SUPERVISORS REPORT
A request was received from New Creation Presbyterian Church to rent the hall on Sunday, May 18, 2008 from 9:00 am to 1:00 pm for a church service.  Gary Ahle made a motion to approve the request based on monitor availability and pre-payment of use and seconded by Glenn Loyet.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.
Another request was received from Jocastia Mister to rent the hall on Saturday, May 24, 2008 from 7:00 pm to 10:00 pm for a birthday and 8th grade graduation party.  Gary Ahle made a motion to approve the request based on monitor availability and pre-payment of use and seconded by Kenneth Joseph.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.
The O’Fallon Boosters Club has requested a donation to help with their 35th Annual Mayfest Parade.  Gary Ahle made a motion to approve a $100 donation and seconded by Gary Hursey.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

YMCA of Southwest Illinois is requesting a donation for their 4th Annual Golf Classic and Auction to be held on June 13, 2008.  Kenneth Joseph made a motion to table the request and seconded by Glenn Loyet.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Herb Gooch updated the Township Board on the recovery of Highway Commissioner Bill Peach following a surgery to remove his right kidney.

NEW BUSINESS
The office received a postcard regarding the Scott Field Heritage Park Gala Dinner/Auction to be held on Friday, June 27, 2008 beginning at 6:00 pm at the Mid-America Airport.
The Illinois Environmental Protection Agency, St. Clair County Health Department and East Side Health District are sponsoring a free three-day waste tire collection.  The collection will be held May 15, 2008 through May 17, 2008 at the Grizzlie’s Ballpark.  More information is available at the Township Office.

Supervisor Ahle distributed the tentative budgets for the Town Fund and General Assistance Fund to the Board to review.

APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS BILLS
                   Town Fund                       $21,155.50
                   General Assistance               4,398.36
Gary Hursey made a motion to approve the bills of the Supervisor and seconded by Joseph Hubbard.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion carried.

PUBLIC INPUT
None.
ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Glenn Loyet to adjourn the meeting of the Supervisor and seconded by Gary Hursey.  Motion Carried.

The meeting adjourned at 7:31 P.M.
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Town Clerk

